## IQAC meeting 15th January, 2018

## Agenda:

- The minutes of previous meeting held on 16<sup>th</sup> October, 2017 to be read and confirmed
- Submission of AQAR and acknowledgment
- Academic Audit preparation and submission
- Revised format of NAAC
- · Committees as per criterion
- Self-defense for Third Year Girl Students
- Green Audit
- Any other issue with the permission of the Chair

## Minutes of the meeting:

- 1) Minutes of the last meeting held on 24th June, 2017 were read by Prof. Neeta Pathak IQAC Coordinator and approved.
- 2) It was informed that AQAR (2016-17) was submitted on 16th October, 2017 and acknowledgement was received on 17th October, 2017 from NAAC-CAPU.
- 3) It was decided to go for Academic Audit of University of Mumbai in February / March 2018 for the last four years (2013-14, 2014-15, 2015-16 and 2015-16). Accordingly, it was decided to instruct all the departments to submit their departmental profiles before 30th of January, 2018.
- 4) Revised format of NAAC was discussed and information about the same was shared by IQAC Members Prof. (Mrs.) M. M. Deshpande and Prof. (Mrs.) N. N. Pathak who had attended the workshop on the revised framework.
- 5) In the meeting criterion-wise committees were also decided.
- 6) Self-defense for Third Year Girl Students- Under the banner of WDC, the college has been providing Self-defense Training for the girl students of the college. Professional trainers Ms. Leena Oak along with her assistants Mr. Methew, Ms. Poorva Oak, Mr. Neel Oak, Ms. Mansi and Mr. Akshay were invited to give training for the girl students. In total 31 girl students received training in this session and theses trained students have been imparting Self-defense Training for the Third year girl students.
- 7) Decision was taken to undertake Green Audit in the month April, 2018.
- 8) As decided earlier, under Institutional Social Responsibility a village called Taki Pathar in Shahapur district was adopted. For the purpose of same, a team first made a visit to the village to take an estimate of the work to be done and requirements. NSS camp site was shifted to this village with the permission of University NSS District Co-ordinator. The Residential Camp of NSS was conducted from 1st January, 2018 to 7th January, 2018.
- 9) Prof. S. G. Shinde proposed vote of thanks.

Co-ordinator, IOAC